Dear All, 
We have had another faithful and joyful year in WTW. 
We welcomed Simon Ramacci in June 2024 to serve alongside us for his curacy. In a few months’ time we will look forward to Simon’s priesting in St Edmundsbury Cathedral. 
We have welcomed a number of children and adults into the family of faith through baptism. We continue to offer confirmation to those who would like to confirm their faith in this way. 
As churches we are here for anyone in the parishes who would like to have a funeral service or wedding and want to continue to encourage everyone to see and know the parish churches for themselves. 
We open each of the churches for periods of time during the week and also open up for those who have contacted to visit the buildings. 
 We are fortunate to have a wonderful team of churchwardens, elders, PCC members and so many others who give their time, care and money to the buildings, communities and church family in WTW. 
It is my joy to serve alongside you all and I am so thankful for your care, kindness and commitment. 
The love of God is for each and every person. We continue in each church to extend a welcome to anyone who would like to come, worship, or visit. We are committed to being a safe place for everyone in the community and are open to more joint working across the community. 
Please continue to pray that God would show us how we are to live, love and serve Westerfield, Witnesham and Tuddenham. 
 
With my prayers and joyful thanks
Charlotte 
